


waterfalls and around the pond's edge. I thought these rocks were a good idea as they were cost 

effective and were popular for Southern California water features in public and private landscapes. 

However, this provoked criticism from some faculty and students after consultations with President 

Steven Horn, Dr. Kawana was called back to select and place many local stones at a strategic place 

within my design. Fortunately, Lorraine was willing to increase her donation for the additional rocks that 

were deemed appropriate for the setting. Throughout the project, Lorraine was clear with me, she 

wanted no clutter, nothing distracting going on. She wanted a place where people who were stressed 

could go and sit a while and shed the cares of the world. 

 


